

RECORDS DEPARTMENT RECORDS DEPARTMENT

16 Memorial Avenue, PO Box 42 Merrylands NSW 2160

E council@cumberland.nsw.gov.au W www.cumberland.nsw.gov.au

Sent: Monday, 10 July 2023 11:40 PM

To: Records Department < council@cumberland.nsw.gov.au>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Appeal against the Development of an Organic Waste Transfer Station

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

I hope this email finds you well. I am writing to express my strong opposition and appeal regarding the proposed development of an organic waste transfer station in our community. As an active and concerned resident, I believe that the establishment of such a facility will have detrimental effects on our environment, health, and overall quality of life.

The chosen location for the organic waste transfer station raises significant concerns. Our community is primarily residential, with numerous schools, parks, and residential areas nearby. Introducing a waste transfer station in such a densely populated area poses a threat to our well-being. The emission of noxious odors, increased traffic congestion, and potential health hazards associated with such a facility are issues that cannot be taken lightly.

Air quality is a paramount concern, especially considering the potential release of harmful gases and particulate matter during waste transportation and processing. These emissions could lead to respiratory problems, allergies, and other health complications for residents, particularly children, the elderly, and those with pre-existing respiratory conditions.

Additionally, the increased traffic flow resulting from waste collection vehicles and heavy machinery will have a significant impact on our community. The current traffic situation is already strained during peak hours, and the addition of waste transfer operations will only worsen the congestion. This poses risks to the safety of pedestrians, cyclists, and motorists alike, compromising the overall well-being and convenience of the community.

Furthermore, organic waste transfer stations have been known to generate foul odors, attract pests, and potentially contaminate surrounding water sources. Such nuisances not only degrade the quality of life for residents but also pose health risks and negatively impact the local ecosystem. Our community prides itself on its pristine environment, and the establishment of a waste transfer station threatens to compromise this delicate balance.

In light of these concerns, I respectfully request that you reconsider the proposed location of the organic waste transfer station. There are more suitable sites available, such as industrial areas or locations with minimal residential presence, where the impact on residents, air quality, and traffic flow can be significantly mitigated. By choosing an alternative location, we can uphold the principles of environmental stewardship and community well-being.

I strongly urge you to conduct a thorough environmental impact assessment, taking into account the concerns and input of the affected community. Engaging in transparent decision-making processes, including open forums and public consultations, will ensure that the best interests of all stakeholders are considered. By actively involving the community in this dialogue, we can collectively work towards sustainable solutions that preserve the integrity of our community and environment.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I kindly request that you keep me informed of any updates or opportunities for public input regarding the development of the organic waste transfer station. Together, we can strive for a future that prioritizes sustainable practices while safeguarding the well-being of our community.

Yours sincerely,

Disclaimer

The information transmitted is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this unintentionally, please contact the sender and delete the material from all computers. Cumberland City Council does not warrant the material contained in this message is free from Computer virus or defect. Loss or damage incurred in use is not the responsibility of Cumberland City Council. Cumberland City Council respects your privacy and is committed to protecting it. To view our Privacy Policy please visit www.cumberland.nsw.gov.au